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“Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
Annual General Meeting
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

        Monday 12th January 2015 at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Lorna Mulholland, Trevor Bingham, Jean Curteis, David Curteis , John Hoad, Sandra Sutters, Rosemary Dayborn, Eileen Harrop, Jo Vos, Liz Entwistle, Mike Dewdney, Mike Stephens, Parveen Goyal, Priyanka Goyal
Apologies: Rob Solly, Raymond Crawfurd, Jamie Entwistle, Brenda Walker, Maureen Ladbury
Welcome:  Welcome to Angus Entwistle who is attending the meeting as part of a scout project he is undertaking.

Minutes of last AGM: Rosemary Dayborn proposed and Jo Vos seconded that we accept these minutes as a true record of the meeting and they were duly signed.
Chairmans Report:   Ken read out his report for the year.  Copies were given to all and a copy is attached to this document.
Treasurers Report:  In the absence of Rob due to the very sad loss of his father, Ken read a report that had been prepared for the meeting.  Full details will be given at a later meeting.

The current balance is £4,763.39  - Recent expenditure  was £384.00 (£90.00 to Trevor for letterheads, £44.00 to Ken and  £250.00 to “Daisy” fund).  £117.00 to Stanley George and £130.00 to Hole Park for the nature tree is still outstanding.
Election of Officers: Conducted by Rosemary Dayborn




Nomination


Proposed


Seconded
Chairman

Ken Mulholland

Trevor Bingham

David Curteis

Deputy Chairman
Trevor Bingham

Mike Stephens

Sandra Sutters

Treasurer

Rob Solly


Eileen Harrop


Parveen Goyal



Secretary

Jean Curteis


Ken Mulholland

Trevor Bingham

Election of Auditors:  Berry & Co 
Review of Constitution

KM  presented  an extended constitution document covering voting rights and dissolution.  It was agreed that this should  be reviewed by all officers of the committee, and once wording is agreed an EGM would be called to coincide with one of our springtime meetings.
Ken thanked Rosemary the outgoing co- secretary for her sterling efforts on behalf of the group





Meeting closed at 8.30p

St. Michael's Village Community Group 

CHAIR’S REPORT 2014

FINANCES -  As the Treasurer will report in due course, despite heavy expenditure during the year for a Christmas Tree and additional  street furniture for “the point”  we remain in a strong financial position thanks to the Mayor of Ashfords grant of £2,000 and a further £2,500 charitable donation from the Savannah Trust.

We carry no outstanding debts or liabilities apart from the annual fee for the website domain. Annual  public liability insurance was  purchased in the lead up to Christmas 2014 which will accommodate a summer Fun Day and date dependent,  our  Swtich- on 2015. In addition it will cater for  any  intervening  events that might be organised,  up to a maximum of six per annum. 

MEMBERSHIP -  We continue to have a strong & proactvely effective  multi-talented group fairly constant in number of around 15 -20

GROUP ACTIVITIES/ACHIEVEMENTS  DURING THE YEAR
· A commemorative plaque to Mary Mason  for the recreation ground

· The spring  launch of St Michaels Bites followed by an  autumn/winter edition

· Business page for website and development of gallery albums

· New Christmas tree, fencing, chains and pump handle for the Point

· A “nature” tree for the Ox Lane/A28 junction

· Continuing, occasional, sales of  “St Michaels Memories”

· Boundary Sign consultation ( ongoing)

· Permission obtained  from A.B.C.   to cultivate the corner of  Chalk avenue/A28

· Support for Church Banner project 
· Support for WW1 commemorations

· Support for Tenterden Savers

· Support for “Scooby” campaign

GROUP  CHALLENGES FOR 2015
· Continue to promote involvement &  inclusiveness of all residents 

· Maintain attractive planter displays at Point and Fat Ox

· Progress and bring to conclusion St Michaels Boundary Signage project

· Plan and  organise  a September Fun Day 

· Continue to promote good relationships with churches and councils

THANKS - A big thank you to  all officers, group members and supportive residents  for their individual & collective contributions throughout the year; also to Phil & Pierre Edmunds for their continuing generousity and for allowing us to hold monthly meetings at the London Beach Hotel and Golf Club. 

IN REMEMBRANCE -  As we know the year ended  on an extremely sad note. The group and entire community were shocked to learn of the untimely death of our local butcher David Saunders in the early hours of  Christmas morning. St Michaels is united in grief and our thoughts are with “Dazy’s” wife Kelly, their 3 young children and immediate family. More recently our Treasurer Rob lost his father Michael and again our thoughts are with him,  his family and in particular his mother  Janet.  Depite all of this sadness however,  lets embrace 2015 with positivity and  renewed vigour.

Finally, as in previous years, it’s been a great  privilege to serve St Michaels during the last 12 months in the capacity of Community Goup Chairman.
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Ken Mulholland                                                                                                     12th January 2015
